
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

MAY 16, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by President-Elect Steve Bandy with prayer and 

the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Cynthia Beslin made a motion to accept the minutes of meeting on May 9, 2019.  

Jared Lawless seconded the motion and motion carried. 

Rotary Club of Rayne’s Annual Crawfish Boil will be this Sunday May 19, 2019.  

Abby Guidry will need a head count by end of day today. 

Cheryl Rivette sent a copy of the financial statement to all members.  Please 

review. 

Cynthia Beslin made a motion to approve the purchase of a water fountain and 

installation for the Children’s Museum for no more than $1,000.00.  Cynthia 

Oliver seconded the motion and motion carried. 

President-Elect Steve Bandy informed membership that the project for covers at 

the baseball park is still on hold awaiting prices. 

Bob Landry reported that the Veteran’s Park has been freshly manicured and that 

our Rotary plaque is installed.  

President-Elect Steve Bandy informed membership that right after meeting on 

May 23, 2019, we are to meet at Veteran’s Park for a group photo near plaque. 

Roland Boudreaux announced that his granddaughter, who had attended RYLA 

last summer, will be a counselor there this year. 

Jared Lawless made a motion to adjourn.   Deborah Smith seconded the motion 

and motion carried. 

  


